
Presented To

Linda Compos
in honor of your 50 Years of Distinguished Service with the Lake Elsinore Woman's 
Club.

The City of Lake Elsinore proudly recognizes and celebrates your extraordinary 
dedication to the Lake Elsinore Woman’s Club, where you have been a valued 
member for five decades. Your leadership as President from 1999 to 2001 and your 
countless chairmanships have exemplified your commitment to serving your 
federation, your state, and our city.

Your unwavering passion for service, boundless generosity, and tireless efforts 
have left a profound impact on our community, inspiring those around you and 
upholding the mission of the Lake Elsinore Woman’s Club with compassion and 
dedication.

With deepest gratitude and admiration, we honor your remarkable contributions 
and your enduring devotion to making a meaningful difference in our city and 
beyond.

         December 10, 2024

Steve Manos, Mayor




